
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

January 6, 2025 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Actions Updating Orders of Succession 
for Twelve Agencies 

These executive actions would update the orders of succession for twelve agencies under 
the Federal Vacancies Reform Act. Implementing these executive actions would have no 
impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of these actions 
would include ensuring consistency with the agencies’ current organizational structures 
and mission needs, and ensuring effective continuity of agency leadership. Implementing 
these executive actions would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary obligations 
and outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period 
beginning in fiscal year 2025. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by these orders 
include the Department of the Treasury, Department of Justice, Department of 
Agriculture, Department of Homeland Security, Office of Management and Budget, 
Office of Science and Technology Policy, Council on Environmental Quality, U.S. 
Agency for International Development, Office of the National Cyber Director, U.S. 
International Development Finance Corporation, Office of Personnel Management, and 
U.S. Agency for Global Media. 


